



February 4, 2019

Mr. Rob Fowler, Chair District Education Council Anglophone South School District 490 Woodward Avenue Saint John, NB E2K 5N3

Dear Mr. Fowler:

Thank you for your letter on behalf of the District Education Council (DEC) for the Anglophone South School District in which you advise me that the DEC has declared the seat in subdistrict 4 vacant.

l expect the DEC has begun the process of seeking nominees to fill this vacancy. As per Section 36.7(7) of the *Education Act*:

Where the position of a councillor is vacated under subsection (4), the Minister shall, subject to subsection (8) and in accordance with the regulations, appoint a person to fill the vacant position for the balance of the term of the councillor replaced from among candidates nominated, in accordance with the regulations, by the District Education Council.

I look forward to receiving the names and will make an appointment to this position as soon as possible to ensure representation from this subdistrict on your council.

l'appreciate your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Dominic Cardy Minister

C. Ms. Zoë Watson, Superintendent, Anglophone South School District Ms. Stacey Brown, DEC Manager

